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•	 Alexandra Library
While the pop up is in place at 
Central Stories, people will still be 
able to reserve the books as usual, 
and all the services will remain 
largely the same, although some 
programmes may be in reduced 
format. The below programme will 
continue at the pop up:

Pre-Schoolers Storytime
Tuesdays 10.30am - 11am

Reading to Dogs
With Yoda, Thursdays at 3.30pm

Yarn Together
Thursdays 10am – 12pm

•	 Cromwell Library

Pre-schoolers Storytime  
Wednesdays 10.30am - 11am

Reading to Dogs
With Bailey, Wednesdays 3.15pm - 
4.30pm (during school term)

Tea and Tales
Weekly programme for people 
requiring memory support
Tuesdays 2pm-3pm

Storywalk – Zoo House written 
and illustrated by Heath McKenzie, 
published by Scholastic Australia.

Vallance Cottage Open Day
Saturday 16 November, 11am – 
2pm. 2 Samson St, Alexandra

Want to know what’s happening in the 
arts? Go to: 
https://www.centralotagoarts.com

Naming of Bannockburn Reserve

Central Otago District Council is asking for feedback about 
a proposed name for the currently unnamed walking track 
between Lynn Lane (off Hall Road) and Schoolhouse Road in 
Bannockburn.
The name put forward is “Campbell Lane” to commemorate 
Flight Lieutenant Colin Campbell, who was lost in a raid over 
France during World War II. James Lynn, who also died in the 
war, has a nearby street named after him.
The Cromwell Community Board approved the proposal at the 
August meeting. 
Have your say by emailing: grounds.bookings@codc.govt.nz 
by Friday 29 November 2024.

Connected pop-up

Interested in employment, education or training opportunities?
Drop into the Cromwell Library
Monday 18 November and Thursday 21 November 10am-12pm.
No bookings required..
This is a CODC, Mayors Taskforce for Jobs and Connected 
initiative: https://www.connected.govt.nz/

MEETINGS

EVENTS AND 
INFORMATION

Meetings are held in person and live 
streamed and can be accessed via 
livestream link on Microsoft Teams.
The links to these meetings, along with 
any cancellations and rescheduling, 
will be provided on Council’s website:
www.codc.govt.nz/meetings

What’s coming up…       

Hearings Panel 
Independent Commissioner - 
RC230179 - TKO Properties Limited
Monday 18 November 2024, 
9am – 5pm
Tuesday 19 November 2024, 
9am – 5pm
Ngā Hau e Whā, 
William Fraser Building, 
1 Dunorling Street, Alexandra 

Council
Wednesday 27 November, 
10.30am – 5pm
Ngā Hau e Whā, 
William Fraser Building, 
1 Dunorling Street, Alexandra 

Teviot Valley Community Board 
Thursday 28 November, 10am
Roxburgh Service Centre, 
120 Scotland Street Roxburgh

Applicant Trading as Application Closing date
Immigrant`s 
Vineyard

Roland & Lucienne 
Enterprises Limited, 
10 Airport Road, 
Alexandra

OF199 20/12/24

Chatto 
Creek 
Tavern

Chatto Creek 2020 
Limited, 1544 
Omakau-Chatto 
Creek Road (SH 
85)

ON233 & 
OF289

20/12/24

Current applications are listed at 
https://www.codc.govt.nz/services/licensing/alcohol-licensing

Plumbosolvency: Why You Should Flush Your 
Taps!

Most drinking water in Aotearoa New Zealand is plumbosolvent. 
This means the water can dissolve small amounts of metals 
it may encounter, such as lead and copper in your plumbing 
fittings (like pipes and taps). This is most likely to happen when 
water stands for several hours, for example overnight. 

Drinking water with high levels of heavy metal is a health 
concern. Although the health risk is small, the Ministry of Health 
recommends that you flush a large cupful of water from your 
drinking tap each morning before use to remove any metals that 
may have dissolved from the plumbing fittings. You should also 
do this at other times when your tap has not been used for a 
while, like when you come back from holiday.

All households are advised to take this precaution, whether they 
are on public or private water supply.

For more information, check out our website here: https://
www.codc.govt.nz/services/water-services/water-quality/
zplumbosolvency

Land Development Engineer   
We are looking to fill this role in our Infrastructure team, and are 
seeking a driven, enthusiastic team player who is passionate 
about supporting sustainable development in Central Otago.
Applications close 21 November 2024. 

For more info and to apply for any of these roles, go to the portal 
on our Careers page: 
https://www.codc.govt.nz/your-council/careers

OPEN UP 
   about Central Otago’s
     open spaces

Last chance to have your say on the

draft Open Spaces 
and Recreation Strategy

lets-talk.codc.govt.nz
Community feedback closes: Monday 9 December 2024

To provide feedback on the draft Open Spaces and 
Recreation Strategy scan the QR code or go to:

Temporary Road Closures
(Pursuant to the Transport Vehicular Traffic Road Closure 
Regulations 1965)

Danseys Pass Road will be closed between the Canterbury 
Boundary and Danseys Pass Reserve Road on Wednesday 27 
November 2024 from 1.40 – 6.40pm.
This is for the purpose of an annual Silver Fern Rally motorsport 
event.
Residents will have access to and from properties but may 
encounter delays.

Holloway Street, Clyde
A section of Holloway Street will be closed to vehicles on Sunday 1 
December 2024, from 2pm – 8pm for the Clyde Annual Christmas 
Market. 
The market is to raise money for Clyde School and will include a 
selection of stalls and kids activities.
A detour will be available via Naylor Street and Sunderland Street. 

Riverside Project
Thank you for your patience with the closure of lower Tarbert Street 
and Rivers Street as work continues on this exciting project. To 
keep everyone safe, please avoid this area and do not drive onto 
the site.
You can find all temporary road closures at 
https://www.codc.govt.nz/your-council/alerts


